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FADE IN:

INT. OFFICE - DAY

Lots of workers, desks full of papers and computers.

NARRATOR
This busy company is looking for a 
new officer in their Communications 
Department.

INT. HUMAN RESOURCES OFFICE - DAY

NARRATOR
Noora, the Human Resources Manager, 
checks her watch. It’s 10:17 AM but 
Mariam was expected at 10.

Close up on clock reading 10:17.

INT. OFFICE LOBBY - DAY

NARRATOR
Meet Mariam. She is hoping to get a 
job here. She brings her best 
friend for moral support and leaves 
her in the lobby.

INT. HUMAN RESOURCES OFFICE - DAY

NARRATOR
Mariam wants to make a good 
impression and gives her CV to 
Noora. The HR manager reads through 
the 8 page CV and begins to ask 
about Mariam's background.

Shortly after Mariam is done 
answering the last questions, she 
abruptly asks about salary and 
benefits as she adjusts her shala.

GRAPHIC: Money symbols bubble over her head.

NARRATOR
The conversation is interrupted by 
Mariam's mobile phone. She grabs it 
and sends a message. 



While Mariam sends her text, Noora 
asks if she knows their CEO. Mariam 
looks up and shakes her head. 
Finally, the phone is put away and 
while adjusting her shala, Mariam 
says she doesn't know much about 
their company, but she'll learn and 
hopes the CEO is not like her old 
boss. 

Mariam points to herself and starts 
talking about herself in the third 
person. “Mariam is a good worker, a 
quick learner and very ambitious.”

The HR Manager asks if Mariam can 
work extra hours on weekends if she 
is needed. She shrugs and says she 
isn’t sure. 

Noora stands, Mariam does as well 
and thanks Noora while adjusting 
her shala once more.

INT. OFFICE LOBBY - DAY

NARRATOR
So excited, she takes a selfie in 
front of the company logo and 
immediately posts it to instagram 
with the hashtag, OMG…amazing 
experience. 

FADE OUT.
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